
P.O. Box 477 Radford, VA 24143

Your Winter issue of PeaceWorks is here!

If you would prefer to receive WRC newsletters electronically, please send 
your name and preferred email address to communications@wrcnrv.org.

Thank you for your generosity this

The Women’s Resource Center works with our clients to alleviate the difficulties the holidays can bring and work 
towards finding peace during this season. This year we had 22 families adopted through our Adopt A Family 
program and many others gifted through general holiday donations.. Thanks to your donations and support, we 
were able to fulfill both adult and children wish lists for the holidays and remind them of the support found within 
our community. 

save
the

dates 21
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Tuesday, April 21, 2020
Radford University - Kyle Hall 7

MAY
Thursday, May 7, 2020
The Inn at Virginia Tech

7th Annual Incite Safety 
Luncheons

HOLIDAY SEASON

An Awareness Fundraising Event to benefit the

Are you interested in helping with one or both of this year’s Incite 
Safety events? There are many ways to support us! You can become 
an event sponsor, a spark (table captain), or be a contributing guest. To 
learn more about ways to get involved, contact our Executive Director, 

Laura Beth Weaver, at director@wrcnrv.org or 540.639.9592.
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Dear friends,
As we welcome in this new year, I have been thinking about our ancient traditions of finding and holding light in the 
darkest month. We collectively search for light while our earth is tilted away from the sun, celebrating the inevitable 
growing of daylight. But in a more personal sort of way, we also search for light when it feels as though our very 
beings are tilted away from light, hope, and happiness. It is in these moments that the staff and volunteers of the 
Women’s Resource Center step in. From my co-workers, I hear stories of supporting folks in their search for hope. I hear 
stories of our staff and volunteers searching the darkness that is the trauma of domestic and sexual violence lifting light 
up when a survivor is unable, or standing alongside as a survivor bravely picks up the light for themselves. I have been 
accused of being existential, and I tend to wax philosophical, but at the core of my being I am honored to be in a line of 
work that searches for and holds up light in our darkest corners.  

I grew up in the Shenandoah Valley, the daughter of generations of strong Mennonite women who taught me the 
value of serving others, of working for peace, and of believing in our larger common good. At Emory & Henry College, 
I earned a B.A. in Public Policy & Community Service and a M.A. in Community & Organizational Leadership.  Since 
moving in 2011 with my husband to his home here in the New 
River Valley, I have worked in various capacities at the 
Women’s Resource Center including Peaceline Educator, 
Community Engagement Coordinator, and Assistant 
Director. Over the years, I have been honored to be invited 
to participate in various volunteer and board appointments, 
always with an eye toward social justice and especially the 
rights and safety of women and children.

Since the beginning of the WRC in 1977, sexual and 
domestic violence victims have come to us in need of safety, 
respect, and advocacy. In 2020, the needs are the same 
but the mechanisms we utilize, the systems within which we 
work, and our human and organizational capital have and 
will continue to change. My vision of leadership is rooted in 
embracing this history, not shying from it or being restricted 
by it. This year, we will embark on a new Strategic Plan and 
will be asking ourselves: Who are we missing? How can we 
stretch to better serve the community while maintaining a 
high quality, healthy, and committed team? These are the foundational questions that guide our vision. 

When I think of what the next decade might hold for the Women’s Resource Center, I can’t help but think of the 
word “pivot.” It is a concept borrowed from the new President of Emory & Henry College, Dr. John Wells, who boldly 
encouraged the students, faculty, staff, and alumnae to think strategically about how far we could go if we built on 
our history while reaching for new goals. Similarly, my vision is to continue this good work, expanding it by embracing 
a pivot. Join us in building from, honoring, and carrying the lessons of our past to a bold and fresh Women’s Resource 
Center. 

We are on precisely the right track for exciting growth; my vision is to lead us onward with the grace and bravery 
you have come to expect from a leader, to do right by the victims and survivors who depend on us, and to honor the 
trust and generosity of our communities. Community support is our foundation.  For over 40 years, our community 
has supported our work by sharing time, talents, and other resources. Your continued support and partnership will be 
critical as we move forward together. Let us embark together on the next chapter of the Women’s Resource Center’s 
journey, as we continue to search for the light. The darkness of violence will not win here. Not while we collectively find 
and hold light.

Together toward peace,

Laura Beth Weaver
director@wrcnrv.orgDonate

wrcnrv.org/donate


